Bryan Collegiate High School PTSO Meeting Minutes

January 11, 2021 – Monday Meeting Start: 6:13PM Attendance Attached

#### Minutes:

- November 2020 Minutes were unanimously approved.
- December was an unofficial meeting. Time was used to assemble Christmas gift bags for the teachers and staff.
- EXECUTIVE BOARD: New Board Members for 2021 were voted on in November, effective immediately.
  - o Previous President, Belinda Fikes, handed over reins to Felicia Hall.
  - Vice President will remain Valeri Gibbs.
  - o Previous Secretary, Felicia Hall, will hand over reins to Michelle Mireles.
  - Previous Treasurer, Cathy Collier resigned in August 2020. Cindy Davis took over as Interim Treasurer and has handed over reins to Carole Dollins.
  - Project Graduation Coordinator, Breann Villareal handed over reins to Maria & Maribel Escorza.
  - o Teacher Appreciation Coordinator, Sandra Nunn, handed over reins to Eliza Durden.

### TREASURY REPORT

 Only new business would be a \$90 check to pay for the PO Box used to collect payments for BISD Project Graduation fundraising.

### TEACHER APPRECIATION

- Luncheon will be in February, likely on February 12<sup>th</sup>, but that date needs to be double checked. Sandy will check the date and set up a PayPal link to collect donations.
- Valeri will put together "Valentine bags" for each teacher. Everyone is encouraged to purchase individually wrapped items to put in the bags.

### FUNDRAISING

- o Yard sale
  - Usually we aim for Easter weekend, using the school holiday (Friday) and
     Saturday to sell items at the school. This may not be possible this year.
  - Having the sale at Christian Brothers on a Saturday & Sunday is a possibility.
  - Belinda will check with the owners of A&B storage to see if having the sale there
    is a possibility.
  - We will revisit this discussion at the February meeting.

#### Car Wash

- We are not sure if having the car wash at the school is possible.
- Having the car wash at Christian Brothers on a Saturday is an option.

 We will need to choose a date when the weather is warmer and we know how the COVID numbers look.

# Teacher Jeans Passes

 This year the teachers are already given a very relaxed dress code. We will revisit this fundraising idea again next year.

# Krispy Kreme

- The PTSO can purchase 25 gift cards for \$5 each. The cards will sell for \$10 each and are redeemable for 1 dozen Krispy Kreme donuts.
- Felicia will look into getting more details on this fundraiser.
- The majority of the PTSO members thought this fundraiser would be a good idea.

### PROJECT GRADUATION

- o Joint Fundraising with the other BISD high schools will continue through Spring Break.
- Anyone interesting is helping with PG is invited to join a PG Team Meeting 30 minutes prior to the February PTSO meeting.
- We are unsure what PG will look like this year.

# • OTHER BUSINESS

Mrs. Bechuck will look into whether there is a storage closet at BCHS that the PTSO can
use to store items such as car wash materials, PG left overs & games, teacher
appreciation supplies used for luncheons.

Meeting adjourned at 6:43PM.